Town of Haw River 

Town Council Meeting

Monday, April 6, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, 
March 6, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Council Member Absent: Ricky Honeycutt.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 p.m.

Consent Agenda
Councilman Lovette made a motion to remove the 2009 Resolution on the Spending of Federal Economic Renewal Grants. Motion carried 4-0.
The Council reviewed the following items:

-Previous Meeting’s Minutes: March 2, 2009.

Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried 4-0.
New Business

7:02 p.m. 2009 Resolution on the Spending of Federal Economic Renewal Grants: Councilman Lovette made a motion to not accept the Resolution to buy only American. Motion carried 4-0.

7:03 p.m. Resolution by Governing Board of Applicant: Manager Earp explained this Resolution is required in order to receive Federal Stimulus Funds. Councilman Joseph made a motion to approve. Motion carried 4-0.
7:05 p.m. Proclamation to declare May 1st Silver Star Day: Councilman Lovette made a motion to approve the proclamation declaring Silver Star Day. Motion carried 4-0.
7:06 p.m. Review and Consideration of updated Water Shortage Response Plan: Manager Earp explained that changes to the current Water Shortage Response Plan are required due to Session Law 2008-143. This law requires Haw River to have in place a succession of who can declare implementation of drought measures beginning with the Mayor, Mayor Pro-Tem, Town Manager and ending with the Public Works Director. Action by the full council would not be required. The law also requires the Town to follow the Governors guidance and requires the Town to be in compliance with Burlington, as the Towns water source. In May the council will consider changes to the Ordinance that requires irrigation meters for irrigation systems. Councilman Lovette made a motion to accept the Water Shortage Response Plan as presented. Motion carried 4-0.
7:11 p.m. Review and Consideration of 2009 Recreation Department Concessions Vendor Contract: Manager Earp presented the 2009 Concession Contract with Ginger Bayless of G’s Fun Foods. Ms. Bayless is to provide the Town with a list of her prices before April 15th. Manager Earp stated he would check her prices with other Concession stands. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve the Contract. Motion carried 4-0.
7:21 p.m. Request from Brian Stanley concerning Eagle Scout Project: Brian Stanley, Troop 182 of Elon, requested permission to build a walking bridge over a drainage pipe on the north west end of Red Slide Park near highway 49. Brian will be responsible for the entire project including supplies, engineering, permitting and construction. Brian will sign a waiver of liability. Councilman Joseph made a motion to allow Brian to construct the bridge. Motion carried 4-0. 
7:24 p.m. Request from Dollie Humphrey concerning removal of dilapidated building from behind Historical Museum: Manager Earp explained that Ms. Humphrey has requested permission to remove the old building behind the Museum for salvage at no cost to the Town. The building is located in the railroad right-of-way and on the corner of the Museum property. Haw River Flooring does not lay claim to the building. Manager Earp stated he considers the building a safety hazard. The Town has an agreement with the railroad to maintain the right-of-way. Manager Earp said he will ask Ms. Humphrey to sign a waiver of liability before she proceeds and will be asked to remove the building within sixty days. Mr. Charlie Allen stated the building belonged to Melville Plastics but they have not responded to repeated requests to remove the building.  Councilman Lovette made a motion to accept Ms. Humphries offer to remove the building. Motion carried 4-0.
Manager’s Update 7:31 p.m.
· Request from Ms. Vanessa Jackson to extend the hours of the Civic Center to 1:00 a.m. for a High School Graduation Party. The Council requested Chief Felts to have his officers on duty to keep an eye on the Civic Center. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve Ms. Jackson’s request. 
· The Town has received an award of $680,163 for a CBDG Community Revitalization Grant. The match will be approximately $140,000 over three years and will come from General Fund, Water & Sewer Fund, Stormwater and some funds from the Powell Bill. The grant will be used for water/sewer infrastructure, roads and residences, including the Fogleman house. A request for administration and engineering services will be advertised Thursday.
· The Police Department received a letter that their pre-application for Positive Image Solutions for Police has been selected to submit a full application. The award will be approximately $15,000 with a $3,000 match. Councilman Joseph made a motion to approve the submission of a full application. Motion carried 4-0.
· The County Commissioners has been asked to consider a request to refund the Town $16,000 on the 800 MHZ radios.
· Manager Earp met with the USDA concerning the availability of grant money for the pump station if stimulus money is not available.
· A rough draft of the Budget will be complete by May 1. It will be presented to the Council the third Monday in May. The greatest concern about the budget is the possibility that the Town will not have good Ad Valorem figures due to the County Revaluation controversy. It is unknown if the County or the General Assembly will take action to void the revaluation. The current budget will have a $42,000 shortfall due to bad numbers from the county tax office last year.
· The water/sewer cost analysis is not yet complete.
· Manager Earp and Captain Dickens have met with Mr. Andy Siegner, Code Inspector from Alamance County Inspections concerning the condemnation of the ten properties discussed last month. Three of the property owners have agreed to take the buildings down voluntarily. They will proceed with condemnation orders on the other seven.
Open Forum 7:55 p.m. Mrs. Barbara Boggs of 403 Keck Rd. asked how individuals are getting by without paying their property taxes. Manager Earp explained that the county will eventually take foreclosure action but does not generally do so until the property owner is several years in arrears due to the legal expense of foreclosure proceedings. The County will look for other means of collection first including garnishment, collection letters and bank account seizures.
Announcements 

The Town has entered the “no burning” season. The Towns rules concerning burning do not apply to the ETJ. The ETJ does fall under the jurisdiction of the Haw River Fire District.

Several Bills are pending in the Legislature concerning the Jordan Lake Rules ranging from making them null and void to their adoption in their entirety. A compromise bill is also in the works.
Closed Session

8:00 p.m Councilman Lovette made a motion to go into closed session for personnel matters.

8:13 p.m. Mayor Boggs announced that the Council considered the employment of Mr. Randall King as the new Parks and Recreation Director with a starting salary of $40,000, a six month probationary period with a 3% raise at the successful completion of the probationary period and a carry-over of 164 sick hours from the City of Graham. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve the hiring of Mr. Randall King. Motion carried 4-0.
8:15 p.m. Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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